BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING

Meeting Date: July 30, 2018

Meeting Start Time: 5:00 PM

Members: Attendance:

Mr. Ken Darby, Co- Chair     No
Mr. Bruce Schubert, Co-Chair Yes

Ms. Annette Johnson Yes

Mr. Steve Megazzini - Yes

Mr. Albert Tijerina Yes

Other Participants:

Jeff Ryder, Dr. Norrell, Ben Hettel, Attorney Weiler, Jon Simpson, Craig Welter, Mike Perez, Mark Spangler – Cordogan Clark & Associates, Mr. Derek Lantry, Carnow Conibear & Assoc.
1. Roll Call

2. Public comments/questions

3. Radon Update

4. Summer Project Update

· Progress Report

· Allowance Summary

· Project Construction Reports

· Summer Cleaning Status

· State Street Curb

5. Waldo Summer Work Update

· Flooring

6. Sustainability Partners Update

· Lighting Improvement Update

7. Playground Assessment

8. Bardwell Playground

9. Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan
10. Resolution for Sale of Personal Property

11. Work Tickets




12. Incident Reports 

13. New Business 
14. Future Items
· Building Usage Request Process
· Numbering of Exterior Windows
15. Closed session, if needed
16. Adjournment
Public Comments/Questions
None
Radon Update

Mr. Derek Lantry, Carnow Conibear & Assoc. reported short term testing samples (2-4 day sample testing) were taken from 25 facilities and tested following EPA protocol.  A total of approximately 1600 radon samples were tested using the activated charcoal devices.  There were a total of 8 facility locations that had greater than or equal to the EPA radon action level of 4.0 pCi/L.  The US EPA and State recommends follow up testing for results in areas greater than or equal to 4.0 pCi/L due to variability that can occur day to day and room to room.  A majority of the areas that tested greater than or equal to the EPA recommended action level are non-student occupied areas.  He also reported EPA does not recommend to base remedial action on an initial short-term test.  

Mr. Tijerina questioned as to why the non-student areas were tested.  Mr. Lantry replied when they are out in the areas testing, it is unsure whether the areas have student or staff presence at times.  Also, for future use of room function and the pathway and driving forces of the radon in adjoining rooms or rooms above.

Carnow Conibear recommends doing long term testing ( months to 1 year) in the frequently occupied areas that had levels at or above the EPA action level and short term testing of 2-4 days in other areas (i.e., mechanical spaces, electrical closets, etc.) that had been tested.  Long term testing does not require closed building conditions.  Mr. Schubert requested that results of recent testing be made readily available to families and staff.  Mr. Weiler stated that communications should include information that the testing has been done and is going forward on to the next phase.  In addition, there is nothing identified in the testing that would currently affect the use of district facilities and that this is part of the districts goal of safe facilities.  Mr. Weiler and Mr. Schubert concurred that the communication should be reviewed by Carnow prior to distribution. Tijerina reported he met with Mr. Tom Jackson and results will be made available to the parents and staff via District Website. Mr. Jackson will draft a general statement that will be made available on the website about the fact that Radon Testing is being conducted and include the aforementioned information.
Summer Project Update
Mr. Tijerina reported summer projects are going well and are on target.  He asked if there were any questions regarding information that was provided in the packet. Ms. Johnson questioned the cleaning status and the installation of the dispensers.  Mr. Tijerina reported the hand soap dispensers are 100% complete.  The toilet paper dispensers will start installation in the next couple days and the paper product is already in stock.  Ms. Johnson questioned if the dispensers would be completed prior to the startup of school.  Mr. Tijerina stated they would be 100% complete for the start of the school year.  He reported the paper towels will remain the same and will only be replacing damaged dispensers.
Ms. Johnson stated she did not see any PO’s in the system for cleaning supplies.  Mr. Tijerina reported the locations are using existing chemicals that are in stock.  Firepersons have been instructed to utilize the in-house products before placing orders for additional product.

Mr. Schubert gave a thank you to Cordogan Clark and Associates for the information and pictures that were provided in the packet.

Mr. Tijerina reported the Simmons patching will be taking place this week.  There were 3 quotes obtained and will be moving forward with the lowest price.  Ms. Johnson also questioned the pot holes in the horseshoe at the back of the building in the student drop off area.  Mr. Tijerina informed the Committee the pot holes will be filled in with gravel.  He stated since the parking lot was due to mill and overlay next year, the focus was on the large holes.

Mr. Tijerina referenced the summer cleaning progress that was provided.  The summary gives summer cleaning completion percentages for each building.  

Mr. Welter reported the allowance is where expected and projects are moving along well.
Mr. Schubert inquired regarding the schedule pick up for Waldo.  Mr. Simpson explained that the MPR and Cafeteria at Gates will be utilized for all grade levels.  He also reported that a phone blast has been sent out to parents with the pickup information and location and is expecting 2 additional phone blasts to follow. 

Mr. Simpson also reported the marquee cannot be used at the present time due to vandalism.  Mr. Tijerina stated quotes are currently being obtained to repair the cover and lock on the marquee.
Mr. Welter reported the State Street Curb was reviewed by the City of Aurora.  The City requested a rolled curb be installed between the City property and the School District Property.  The cost is at approximately $27,500.00 to meet City requirements.  Ms. Johnson stated she would like the City of Aurora to fund the curb.  Mr. Welter stated he will make communication with the City to determine the next step.  Attorney Weiler will inquire regarding any impact fees that may be due to the District.
Waldo Summer Work Update
Mr. Ben Hettel spoke regarding the flooring product that is being installed at Waldo.  He reported upon a walk thru at Waldo, he questioned the flooring meeting the bid specifications.  He reviewed the specifications and found the flooring specified was a Mannington 40ml wear layer or equal and the flooring installed is a Mowhawk 30ml wear layer.  He reported the Mowhawk is approximately 25% thinner on the wear layer than what was specified.
Mr. Welter reported the Mowhawk product has a 20 year warranty is equal or better than the product specified.  He also reported the product is less costly and thicker than the Mannington product.  Mr. Schubert questioned if the product is installed anywhere else in the District.  Mr. Welter stated he will check and get results.
Ms. Johnson inquired as to who is tracking warranties.  Mr. Welter informed the Committee the close out documents have the information.  Mr. Tijerina stated there is a need to develop a warranty report file.  He also spoke regarding the need for more space to develop a blue print room at Hill Avenue.  

Mr. Schubert asked when the Committee and public will get to see Waldo.  Mr. Tijerina reported the Waldo project is nearing completion and the in-house staff has been moving the classroom furniture back into the rooms.  Mr. Simpson reported a schedule is currently being worked out to get teachers back into their rooms.

Sustainability Partners Update

Attorney Bernie Weiler spoke regarding the Lighting Improvement with Sustainability Partners.  The project is conducted thru a public bidding process for labor and materials.  Sustainability partners will provide an amortized cost to drive price down.  The low bidder is ECO Lighting Services.  The next three steps will be: 1. Acknowledge Sustainability Partners is the lowest responsive bidder.  2.  Enter into a master agreement with general terms.  3.  How cost is identified with low bidder.   The project has an estimated cost of $4,500,000.00 and a 10 year warranty.  There is a substantial savings of 60-70% ($.40 on the $1.00) on energy.
Attorney Weiler will be asking the Board for approval for the steps:  1. Request for proposal to select a vendor for project.  Sustainability appointment of 3 years.  2.  Negotiate a master agreement in conjunction with specifications in Request for Proposal.  3.  Addendum to move forward with installation of lights and will pay the following rate for their use.

Committee agreed to the move to the Board a recommendation for the appointment of SSP. 
Ms. Johnson pointed out the vendor that bid $4,200,000.00 did not qualify due to lack of information provided on products and lack of bid bond.  Ms. Johnson also thanked Cordogan Clark and Assoc. for their work on the project.  Cordogan Clark will act as Managers and owners representative on the project.
Playground Assessment

Mr. Ben Hettel reported there have been 3 quotes received for playground assessment audit services and he is expecting 2 more next week.   Mr. Tijerina and Mr. Hettel reported they also met with Mr. Roy Jensen.   Mr. Tijerina informed the Committee there have been 4 staff members (3 supervisors and Mr. Tijerina) signed up for the playground maintenance conference scheduled for Dec. 12 & 13.  
Bardwell Playground
Mr. Megazzini reported the Bardwell playground build is scheduled for the end of September with Kaboom.  He presented a diagram that was developed with input from administration and Cordogan Clark & Assoc.  The playground area will also include a green area and inside running track.

The Committee agreed to move forward with the bidding process for the asphalt and grass area with bid results being presented to the Board on August 20th.  Mr. Schubert questioned the additional playground equipment added to Brady playground and that this addition was made after that playground was renovated.  It was noted that the addition was to provide age appropriate play equipment and that the Bardwell build should also have such equipment variability.  Mr. Megazzini informed the Committee the playground will not fill the entire area and is not as large as the previous playground.  There is the option to add more playground pieces at a later date.  He also noted St. Pauls is looking to get rid of their existing playground.  Mr. Tijerina will take a look at the possibility of relocating the playground pieces to Bardwell.

Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan

Mr. Megazzini reported a meeting has been set for Thursday with Mr. Tijerina, Mr. Hettel, Mr. Ryder, Mr. Megazzini and if available, Dr. Norrell.

Resolution for Sale of Personal Property
Resolution for Sale of Personal Property consisting of student desks, chairs, cabinets and tables was presented to the Committee.  Committee agreed to move forward as an action item to the Board for approval.

Work Tickets
A spreadsheet of the current status of work tickets was included in the packet.

Incident Reports

Fence damage at EHS was discussed and will move forward with repairs
New Business
Gates – Discussion took place regarding 4 inoperable windows in a hallway at Gates.  The windows were specified as fixed windows. The cost to replace the windows with operable windows was approximately $5,200.00.  Committee agreed to move forward.
Ms. Johnson would like to keep Update of New Service Center on agenda.  Mr. Welter will be setting up a meeting with Administration.

Future Building Usage – A process needs to be determined regarding external entities that come into the District locations to perform work.  

Numbering of Exterior Windows was discussed in regards to safety with the APD and AFD in the case of an emergency.  Mr. Schubert would like to know if window numbering is a recommendation of the APD or the State Police and is it going to be a requirement of all School Districts in Illinois.  Mr. Tijerina stated he knew at one point in time it was a recommendation of the Regional Office of Education.  Mr. Megazzini reported Mr. Adkins will speak next month regarding safety. Mr. Schubert would also like to discuss crisis management reviews of the buildings with the Safety Security Manager.
Ms. Johnson asked Insurance Risk Management be reviewed for possible better rates. .  Ms. Johnson and Mr. Schubert would like a district-wide gap analysis performed by the insurance company as was offered in their proposal for services. Dr. Norrell spoke with Mr. Marcos and there will be a meeting next week with his employee that takes care of it.
Mr. Tijerina reported the testing process with NRG was a success.  Power was shut down on a Friday at EHS and the decrease was below their benchmark.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm

